POB 9311 Ogden, Utah 84409 801-564-5585

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

<u>Chair</u> Marc Johnson, MD

<u>Co-Chair</u> Heather Heileson, MD

<u>Treasurer</u> Steve Scharmann, MD

<u>CME Chair</u> Kurt Rifleman, MD

<u>Secretary</u> Bryan Campbell, MD

<u>President</u> Kirsten Baca, MD

Past-President Scott Moore, DO

<u>Trustee</u> Jason R. Hoagland, MD

<u>Trustee</u> Douglas K. Anderson, MD

Historian/Trustee Val B. Johnson, MD

<u>Members-At-Large</u> Petronella Adomako, MD

Frank Brown, MD Brian Cowan, MPA Michael Grant, MD Albert Hartman, MD Clark Madsen, MD, MS Robert Whipple, MD

Executive Director
Teresa Puskedra
teresapuskedra@ogden
surgical.com
801-564-5585

Honoring Founders Ezekiel R. Dumke, MD Clark L. Rich, MD George M. Fister, MD

Quality Healthcare Meetings Since 1946 June 13, 2024 Ryan Child, CPA Katie Gibbons, CPA McKenna Myers, MST 5929 Fashion Point Drive, Suite 300 Ogden, Utah 84403

Dear Ryan, Katie, and McKenna,

The OSMS Board of Directors initiated the following policy after the 2024 Conference. It was discovered that there needed to be an addition to the honorarium policy that speakers within 50 miles of Ogden do not qualify for a hotel room unless there is a need such as their lecture occurring in the early morning hours of the next day. It also needs to be added that while the speakers are welcome to free CME during the CME conference in the year they are lecturing this does not entitle them to hotel rooms for the duration of the conference at their discretion.

With this policy, the changes to the honorarium will be changed to reflect this change as of June 13, 2024.